Tynewater Primary School Parent Council
32 Crichton Road, Pathhead. Tel. 0131 271 4710
Meeting No. 58
Minutes of Meeting of Tynewater Primary School Parent Council,

Held on Thursday 15th September 2016, in Tynewater Primary School

Present:
Mrs Shondra Riley



Interim Chairperson


Mr Douglas Lawson



Head Teacher


Mrs Jane Brown



Co-opted Member


Ms Sandra Liddle



Parent Member


Mrs Lynsey Roy



Clerk



Ms Sue Nicol




Parent



Ms Aurora Mancini



Parent



Ms Julia Critchley



Parent
Mr Scott Cassidy



Parent

Apologies: 
Mrs Nicola Marr



Treasurer

Minutes of Last Meeting/matters arising
SR opened the meeting by welcoming everyone back after the summer holidays and introducing herself, to those who didn’t already know, as the interim chair for the parent council until an election.  A date for this has yet to be determined.    
Treasurer’s Update
The balance to date stands at £4619.71

School Priorites
	Our School Improvement Plan Priorities for 2016-2017



	Priority 1
	To raise attainment in reading (Dalkeith Associated Schools Group)

	Priority 2
	Improved effectiveness in learning, assessment and moderation through the highest quality of collaboration by Teachers and Learning Assistants at respective CfE Levels

	Priority 3
	Pupils’ and teachers’ use of a single main jotter & portfolio of significant learning to track pupils’ progress


	Priority 4
	Gaining accreditation as a Level 1 Rights Respecting School

	Priority 5
	Optimum use of our immediate and local environment for effective learning

	Priority 6
	Making learning about sustainable living an integral part of our curriculum (Eco School)

	Priority 7
	Gaining a Sport Scotland GOLD Award


There was a lengthy discussion regarding the school priorities for 2016-2017 and not only will the teaching staff be working towards these goals but the children will also be greatly involved.  An important aim is to raise attainment in reading. In order for the Parent Council to assist with the school improvement plan it was decided that the library would be the main focus.  JB and SR have spent a great deal of time in the library working with pupils to try to organise it.  Their suggestion of improving the library system was discussed.  More information will be available at the next meeting.  There also needs to be a purge of books that have been donated to the school but are maybe not appropriate for the children’s learning.  It is proving exceedingly difficult to keep the library tidy as the book shelves themselves are so long that the books fall over easily.  It was agreed that Skanska would be contacted to inquire about the possibility of adding spacers to the existing shelves.  The school staff approved a system so that the older children can be pupil librarians to help the younger children.  It will be helpful if parents/carers can help with this new initiative.  
Communication and Engagement
The results of the Parent Council Communications Survey have been collated.  There were 32 responses (approximately 25% response rate) which show that there are parents interested in the Parent council.  It was decided that all parents/carers will be asked if they would like to join the Parent Council as a Parent Representative.  Election of positions will be announced.  In order for the Parent Council to function well it is the ideal to have a representative from each class.  

The Pupil voice group will be included on the Friday meetings which will be held in school during school hours.  Initially the head boy and girl will be invited.  

Those present discussed whether a twitter account for the parent council would be worth while.  A decision wasn’t made.  There was also a discussion about having a seperate Parent Council webpage that will have a link from the school webpage.  It was decided by those present that this will a good idea and worth investigating

Event Planning

There will be a film night held for P5-P7 pupils on Thursday 6th October and will be showing ET to celebrate International Space week from 4th-10th October.  Letters and permission forms will be going out to children and there will be an appeal to parents/carers for help with this event.  There will be a film night for P1-P4 in November.  
There is to be a school garden tidy up on Saturday 1st October to which all are welcome. Information will be sent out nearer to the event.

In order to encourage children to care for the garden all year round Skanska are keen to allow  access to the school during the summer holidays to harvest and stay on top of the weeds.  It was also agreed that help during the school term is also essential and an appeal to parents/carers would be launched.  

As a social evening for parents/carers there was a discussion about the possibility of having a quiz night in school.  All those present agreed
The Christmas fair Planning has started and an appeal for Santa will be made soon. (NOTE: Santa has been booked since this meeting).  There was a discussion about having the expressive arts room set up with short Christmas cartoons for the children if they would like some time away from the busy fair.  
AOB
Dog fouling continues to be a big issue near to the school gates.  Environmental health has been contacted for advice.  It was decided that the Pupil Voice Leadership group should focus on this issue.
An issue was raised concerning the use of the school outwith school hours.  It is a community school which allows the community use of the buildings but parents/carers feel that they are unaware of its uses and what is available to the children.  It was decided that involving the parent council with these clubs would allow the information to be added to the website so that the whole parent forum is aware of events.  
P1 PIPS assessments have been completed during school hours this year which has been a great success.  The Phonics talk will be discussed at the Working Together Evening.  

Summary of Action Points

· LR to contact Skanska regarding the library shelves
· DL to investigate possible library systems

· DL to discuss resolving the dog fouling issue with the Pupil Council

· SR in investigate a Parent Council webpage 
Date of Next Meeting
Friday 28th October 11.20am-12.20pm
Please feel free to bring your wee ones; there will be an activity area
Email – tynewaterparentcouncil@gmail.com
Facebook – www.facebook.com/groups/tynewaterparentscouncil

